Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2007

Membership of Handbell Group 2007:

	John Dowling
	Jane Drodge
	Sheila Hales
	Anne-Marie Joffrin

	Holly Macduff
	Angela Martin
	Alex Morbey
	Alison Morbey

	Tim Pett
	Susan Read
	Catriona Shearer 
	Emma Shearer

	Rachel Shearer
	Jeanette Thomas
	Moira Vekony
	David Vekony


We were glad to welcome John Dowling, Jane Drodge, Anne-Marie Joffrin, Moira Vekony and her son, David who joined our team.  We were happy to welcome Sheila Hales back after her recovery from her knee operations.

Kevin Beer decided to step back from ringing handbells so he could concentrate on teaching the learner tower bell ringers.  Allyn Richardson and his partner sadly moved to Nottingham.  However we are glad that everyone else stayed in our team and helped to train all our newcomers.

With an even larger group than the previous year, we had to take turns to ring the handbells as well as conducting.  We improved on our organisation by preparing the programme for each performance in advance so that everyone knew when they were due to ring.  We had plenty of enthusiasm, but perhaps our performances lacked polish.  Next Christmas we should aim to start practising earlier so that we can achieve a higher standard of performance by December!

We started practising for Christmas on Sunday 14 October and held nine weekly practices and nine performances:

	Sat 24 November
	St Helen’s Christmas bazaar

	Sun 2 December
	St Helen’s Christmas lunch, Drayton Golf Club

	Thu 6 December
	Christmas Bells (Carols and readings), Cygnet Court  

	Fri 7 December
	Pitt Rivers Museum Christmas open evening

	Sat 8 December
	Entertaining at party, Waveney House, Abingdon

	Sat 15 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helens

	Mon 17 December
	St Edmund’s carol service ringing after the service

	Wed 19 December
	Christmas Bells (Carols and readings), Abingdon Hospital

	Thu 20 December
	Christmas Bells (Carols and readings), Station House  

	Sun 23 December
	St Helen’s carol service 


In addition, I ran handbell taster sessions for various groups during the year.

Several people asked if we could meet occasionally during 2008 to keep in practice and we have started to do so.  Hopefully this will help us reach a higher standard for Christmas 2008.  If anyone else is interested in ringing handbells, they are very welcome to come and have a go!

Susan Read

14 March 2008

